
BRIGG ANNUAL TOWN MEETING – 2017
Minutes of the Brigg - Annual Town Meeting held at 7.30pm,on Monday 27th March 2017 in the Angel Suite, Brigg.
10 Residents were in attendance in addition to the Town Councillors.
Also in attendance:
            Nigel Fisher – Brigg Blog

1. Welcome by the Town Mayor

Cllr. Ann Eardley welcomed everyone to the Annual Town Meeting.
2. To Receive Minutes of the 2016 Annual Town Meeting

It was resolved that the Minutes of the 2016 Annual Town Meeting, having been circulated this evening, should be taken as read and approved.

	Proposed:  Cllr. C. Sherwood
	Seconded:  Cllr. S. Riggall


3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Mrs. Jackie Brock commented that the problems raised at last year’s meeting, with regards to traffic issues on Barnard Avenue, are still occurring.  In addition, the traffic lights at the junction of Ash Road and Barnard Avenue are an issue.  These issues were discussed further in the Open Forum. 
4.
TOWN MAYOR’S REPORT

See printed report attached.
5.
REPORTS FROM OTHERS, TO INCLUDE:
i) North Lincolnshire Council
Cllr. R. Waltham delivered the following report on behalf of the 3 Ward Councillors:-
· The Recreation Ground has now been refurbished and opened at a cost of 2.6 million pounds

· NLC has a sizeable Community Grant Pot – Brigg Town Council has received a grant of £5000.00 in support of its ‘Brigg in Bloom’ project.
· The upgrading of the roads on the Newlands Estate is now completed at a cost of 1 million pounds







Continued/…………….

· The Estates and Legal departments of NLC are working to solve the problem of the old Smith Parkinson Body Shop, which continues to be an eyesore in the town.

· The former Falcon Cycle site is under new ownership and it is understood that a planning application is imminent

· There are now 200 registered users for the Call Connect Scheme, with connections for Hull in big demand.  Also being used by young people to make connections for work.

· Development of the River Ancholme Footpath continues, with work now being undertaken between Broughton Bridge and Worlaby and between South Ferriby and Horkstow.

· The Imagination Library continues to be a successful initiative

· There are 2 new Traffic Regulation Orders along Atherton Way

· The Bike Hub in the Angel Courtyard is being used increasingly

· There is funding for a Crossing Patrol on Atherton Way

· The new Vale Academy has opened at a cost of 13.9 million pounds
· There are plans to develop the Tourist Information Office further with the addition of a bookshop

· Refurbishment of the electricity supply at Sir John Nelthorpe School, at a cost of 1 million pounds, is nearing completion

· The Jeff Holland Memorial Park has been opened as a village green

· Development of the Station Road area of the town is ongoing with a housing scheme for elderly residents in the pipeline

· The Government has given NLC 3 million pounds towards Adult Social Care 

Cllr. Waltham was asked about the Crossing Patrol on Wrawby Road, following the retirement of the previous employee.  NLC are finding it hard to recruit a suitable person, but asked that Nigel Fisher mention it in Brigg Blog.

Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley asked about the sign over the Buttercross door, which is tarnished.  Cllr. Waltham advised that the Buttercross is to be repainted and this will also be refurbished.

ii) Policing in Brigg


Unfortunately, there officers were unable to attend.
6.
BRIGG in BLOOM LAUNCH– CLLR. MRS. S. RIGGALL 
Cllr Mrs S Riggall introduced the project to the meeting, and outlined the current position with regard to new planters and the Council’s decision to plant areas previously maintained by NLC.
7.
OPEN FORUM
Most of the concerns raised by residents centred on traffic management in the town.
Mr. Ken Harrison asked whether or not the ‘no right turn’ at the exit of Tescos can be enforced.  Could Tesco be asked to provide a separate entrance and exit to its premises? He questioned whether it is necessary to have 2 sets of traffic lights along Barnard Avenue and also, whether or not the box junction at the Old Courts traffic lights was fit for purpose, given that it was hard to be seen, (in need of repainting), and that it was ignored by most drivers.
Cllr. N. Sherwood, in his capacity as Ward Councillor, assured the meeting that as a TMO is in force at this junction, this can be enforced.

Mrs. Jackie Brock assured the meeting that two sets of lights were essential for the safe crossing of roads by pedestrians.  She also raised the issue of the lack of a bleeping sound at the two sets of lights, given that it is difficult for blind or partially sighted people to use the crossings.
Cllr. M. Storey commented that many of the issues were policing ones, as only the police could charge people with breaking traffic laws.

Mr. John Colbey brought up the subject of litter and explained that he and a group of other like-minded residents, including Cllr. Miss J. Kitching, were regularly picking up litter in their immediate neighbourhood.

Cllr. Waltham said that if resident groups undertook this type of activity, NLC would provide them with litter pickers and bin bags and would also pick up any litter collected.  He felt that it was a great initiative and other areas in the town should be encouraged to do the same.

Mr. Ian Smith, a former member of the Civic Society, who was not at the meeting, had raised the issue of the band stand and the need for some repair work. 

The Clerk has approached a local contractor regarding this issue and, to date, they have fixed the box containing the electricity supply.  She is awaiting a quotation for the pointing work.

Mr. Ken Harrison raised 2 further issues.  Firstly, the clash of nights for activities for young people and the expense of paying for the lighting at the skate park.  Secondly, he asked that a more suitable method be provided for the display of wreaths on the monument following the Remembrance Day Parade and that thought be given to the purchase of a Union Flag to lead the Parade.
The Clerk advised that the monument now has listed building status and as such will be subject to planning permission if a permanent display structure were to be added.  However, temporary wooden stands would be allowed.

Concern was also raised about the siting of the Annual Horsefair when the Station Road land is developed.

Mrs. Sandra Clarvis asked about the badly rutted road between Cary Lane and the 

B & M store.  

Cllr. C. Sherwood advised that the road belongs to Tesco and that they are fully aware of the problem.  Andrew Percy MP and NLC Highways have also written to B & M raising the very same concerns, but as yet no positive action has been taken to remedy the situation.
Meeting closed at 8.55 p.m.
Signed:  ..........................................................

Chairman, Annual Town Meeting 2018.
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